
          

 
Email: info@amaroos.act.edu.au    Ph: (02) 6142 1266 

Incursion Information for Parents:  
Constable Kenny – Stay OK Every Day  

Year 1 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

The following details relate to an educational Incursion to Constable Kenny- Stay OK Every Day 
which is being organised for preschool.                   
 

Dates: Tuesday, 20 February 2024 (Term 1, Week 4)         
 

Time: 11.30am to 1.00pm 
 

Purpose of Incursion: ACT Policing's Constable Kenny Koala program is designed to educate child 
care and primary-aged school children on a range of safety themes, and to encourage them to turn 
to police for help and advice.  
 
Activities: The children will interact with Constable Kenny, ACT Policing’s mascot and his presenter. 
They will talk to the students about thinking about everyday choices, immediate consequences of 
actions/decisions and how actions can affect others and themselves. 

Group Size: 3 groups of 30 students 
 

Teacher in Charge: Letichia Boekel 
 

Additional Adults: Letichia Boekel, Lucy Spackman, Shara Wu, Luke Blacklock 
 

Cost: No cost 
 

Incursion Risk Assessment: Available at the front office 
 

Contingency: In the event of an unforeseen circumstance this event may be postponed if possible 
or cancelled. 
 

Behavioural expectations: Students are expected to demonstrate our school PBL Behaviour 

Expectations of being a Safe, Respectful and Responsible Learner at all times. 

Staff accompanying students on Incursions will take all reasonable care while the students are in their charge to protect them from 
injury and to control and supervise their behaviour and activities.  
Parents should be aware that staff members are not responsible for injuries or damage to property which may occur on an Incursion 
where, in all circumstances, staff have not been negligent. Parents should warn children of the risk to themselves, to others and to 
property, of impulsive, wilful or disobedient behaviour. 
 

Please note this excursion is opt out, if you do not want your child to attend, please advise your 
child’s class teacher via email by Friday, 16 February 2024 (Term 1, Week 3). 
 

Kind Regards, 
Nic Hunter 
Executive Teacher Year 1 and 2 
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